
 

 

Secretary of Shaanxi Provincial Party Committee Hu 

Heping Investigate in WCC 

 

Secretary of Shaanxi provincial Party Committee Hu Heping, vice governor 

Fang Guanghua investigated in WCC in the morning of Oct 31, 2018, they were 

warmly welcomed by Chairman of the Board Zhang Jimin and CEO Ma 

Weiping from WCC. 

 

 

 

Secretary Hu Heping emphasized that private enterprise not only play an 

important role in aspects of stable growing, promoting innovation, increasing 

employment, improving livelihoods and so on, but also is a essential power to 

push economic and social development. All level of party committee and 

government must learn President Xi Jinping’s speech on private enterprise 

development to encourage, support, guide and protect private development, 

help them solve finance problem and build a new type relation between 

political and business in order to create a better environment for private 



 

 

enterprise development sustainable and healthy. 

As a local leading cement private enterprise, WCC will keep Secretary Hu 

Heping’s speech in mind trying to do environment protection and safety better, 

and do our best to contribute to development of Shaanxi province.  




